
From: Spaulding, Jeb 

Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2012 12:19 PM 

To: MacLean, Alex; Marshall, Karen 

CC: Miller, Elizabeth; Campbell, Chris 

Subject: RE: EC Fiber and Legislators  

 

Karen will provide you with the complete list of towns involved. There may be other reps to 

contact. We should keep Mark MacDonald up to date. 

 

Karen will be going to the EC Fiber meeting this evening. I will see about combat pay. 

 

Please be sure to suggest to Fairpoint they need to do outreach in the towns to comfort residents 

that the negative slant being pushed by EC Fiber is not accurate. That is totally in their best 

interest. 

 

I am including Chris Campbell on this message, since he, Pam, and other VTA Board members 

could be helpful and because all of us need to be singing the same song. 

 

--- Jeb 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: MacLean, Alex  

Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2012 11:56 AM 

To: Marshall, Karen 

Cc: Spaulding, Jeb; Miller, Elizabeth 

Subject: EC Fiber and Legislators  

 

Hi Karen,  

 

Jeb just gave me the latest update on EC Fiber. Was hoping you could call Philip Winters and 

Susan Davis to give them a briefing? I know that they have already formed their own opinions 

but I think it would help to fill them in on our position. I understand that Mark MacDonald has 

already been filled in.  

 

Thank you! 

 

Alex 

 

 

Alexandra MacLean 

Secretary of Civil and Military Affairs 

1-802-272-0443 


